

WORK STUDY SESSION MINUTES BOARD OF DIRECTORS MOUNT VERNON SCHOOL DISTRICT Wednesday, May 19, 2021, 5:00 p.m.

The Board of Directors of the Mount Vernon School District, Skagit County, Washington, held a Work Study Session on Wednesday, May 19, 2021, 5:00 p.m., via Zoom call and in person at Madison Elementary School, 907 E. Fir Street, Mount Vernon, WA.

In attendance were Directors Otos, Ragusa, Cailloux, Samora, and Coffey. A quorum was present. Superintendent Vivanco was present, as were other staff including B. Nutting, and multiple construction representatives.

The purpose and agenda of the Special Meeting/Work Study session was for a Construction Update including:

- LaVenture Middle School Project
 - o Construction staff reviewed the design build contract and bid process for the work at LaVenture Middle School.
- Old Main Status
 - o Construction staff reviewed the status of construction on the Old Main building at the Mount Vernon High School. This reviewed sharing images of the auditorium and discussion surrounding additional classrooms.

No action was taken The meeting adjourned at 5:45 PM.

Larry Otos, President Board of Directors Ismael Vivanco Superintendent Secretary to the Board